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STATE DIRECTOR’S CORNER 
Shirley Kendle 

 
Now that the New Year is upon us it is time to start planning Colorado’s Spring Fling and 

Fall Campout.  The General Membership and Planning Meeting is scheduled for Feb 5, 

2022, 9:00 am at  American Legion,11081 Irma Drive, Northglenn, CO.  If you are looking 

for changes, this meeting is the time to present your ideas.  Colorado still has several   

positions open that need to be filled to keep Colorado moving forward.  Consider              

volunteering for one of these positions listed on page 5 of this issue.   The positions    

available only require a few hours of your time a couple of times each year.   

Region 1 is about six months out from hosting the 2022 Campvention in Pueblo, CO.  Volunteers are        

actively working on scheduling seminars, vendors, entertainment, luncheons, activities for youth and 

adults.  The week will be filled with something for everyone.  We hope that the Colorado Chapters will    

support the 2022 Campvention by attending in mass. There still are positions that need to be filled to make              

Campvention successful.  These positions are listed on page 4 of this issue.  Most of the positions only    

require a few hours of your time at Campvention.  If you are interested in volunteering, please send an 

email to  camppueblo2022@gmail.com . 

The January Retiree Luncheon has been scheduled for January 15th, 2022, at 11:00 am at Cinzetti’s in 

Northglenn.  Since it is on a Saturday, we hope that many of you will be able to attend.  There will not be a 

Retiree Rally in June of this year due to Campvention being held in July and members will be busy tying up 

loose ends.  The Southern Retiree Rally is planned for Sep 19th – Sep 23rd at the Pueblo South, Colorado 

City, KOA.  This is always a fun week so mark your calendars and plan to attend.   

Several chapters have sent in their chapter schedule for 2022 and their updated roster.  If you have not 

forwarded your chapter schedule or updated roster to the state yet, please do so.  The chapter schedule is 

especially needed for insurance purposes and is also used in recruiting new members. As you update your 

rosters, please ensure that all members belong to the FCRV organization.  To be considered a member of 

the chapter, they must belong to the National Organization and their National dues must be up to date.  

On a sad note, the Colorado fires devastated whole communities just miles away from where Jeff and I live.  

On Sunday, I contacted members that live in the communities affected to ensure that they were okay and 

if they needed any assistance.    Colorado has five members that were affected, all of them have been    

accounted for.  Most are back in their homes, some still without heat due to the gas being turned off by 

the utility company as a precaution; they are currently using electric heaters.  They feel fortunate to still 

have their homes intact as over 1,000 structures were destroyed, the majority of them being homes.  The 

local communities surrounding these areas are currently accepting donations to provide those affected 

with the basic necessities.  Our hearts and prayers go out to all those that have been affected by this      

horrific disaster.   

mailto:camppueblo2022@gmail.com
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Article submission is for chapters, program chairmen 
and members who have news or interesting articles or 

classified ads that they would like to share with the 
membership.  

The “Embers” is published six times a year.  Please 
send any information that you would like to have  

included in the “Embers” to:   (If you do not receive a 
reply to your submission, please reach out again.) 

 
 

 

twalorski@mercyhousing.org 

 EMAIL 

Editor:  
Teresa Walorski 

Recipes are published when space is available.  Recipes 
not published will be saved for future issues.   

Recipes must be typed. 

 EMBERS 
 CUT OFF DATES 

 

Jan - Feb                Dec 15th 

Mar - Apr              Feb 15th    
May - Jun              Apr 15th 
Jul - Aug                Jun 15th 
Sep - Oct          Aug 15th 
Nov - Dec              Oct 15th 

Inside This Issue 

Article Page 
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2022 Dates to Remember 3 
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Kids Korner 24 

International Retiree Rally Reg. Form 25  

2022 Campvention Registration Form 26 

2022 Spring Fling Registration Form 27 

Chapter News                                      Throughout 

2022 DATES TO REMEMBER 
DATE TIME EVENT LOCATION 

Jan 15 11:00 Colorado Retiree Luncheon 
Cinzetti’s, 281 W. 104th Ave, 

Northglenn, CO 80234 

Feb 5  9:00 am 
General Membership & Planning 

Meeting & Campvention Update 

American Legion, 11081 Irma 

Drive, Northglenn 

Mar 29 - Apr 4   FCRV National Retiree Rally 
Mineola Civic Center 1150 N  

Newsom St, Mineola, TX 75773  

Apr 29 - May 1   
Region 1 Field Staff &  

Campvention Meeting/Campout  

Colorado State Fairgrounds,  

Pueblo, CO 

May 12 - 15   Spring Fling 
Morgan County Fairgrounds, 

Brush, CO 

July 10 - Jul 16   FCRV 62nd Annual Campvention 
Colorado State Fairgrounds,  

Pueblo, CO 

Sep 19 - 23  Southern Colorado Retiree Rally Pueblo South/Colorado City KOA 

Sep 29—Oct 2  Fall Campout 
Colorado State Fairgrounds,  

Pueblo, CO - Tentative 

ARTICLES MUST BE TYPED IN WORD  
PHOTOS MUST BE SCANNED INTO THE EMAIL or the 

DOCUMENT 
  INCLUDE YOUR  NAME & CHAPTER NAME  
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Volunteers Needed for Campvention 2022   
 

The Region 1 Campvention will be held at the Colorado State Fairgrounds in Pueblo, Colorado July 10 – 15, 

2022.  

We are asking the Colorado Field Directors to approach their members and chapters and ask them to         

consider volunteering. To help make Campvention 2022 successful, we need volunteers in the following  

positions.  If you are interested in one of the below positions or know someone that is, please 

contact Jeff or Shirley Kendle at camppueblo2022@gmail.com             

Once again, we, Jeff and Shirley Kendle and Carter and Ann Bloomfield, appreciate and thank the members 

that have already volunteered. 

Secretary –Co-Chair Family Dance – Chair & Co-Chair 

Sign/Bulletin Boards – Co-Chair Teen Center – Chair  

Seminars – Co-Chair Teen Pageant—Chair 

Communications/Security – Co-Chair Red Hat/Hard Hat Luncheon – 1 Helpers  

 
 

These Silver Sponsors will always have an ad in the Embers.  
 

We encourage all Colorado FCRV members to support these sponsors 

Colorado Silver Sponsors 

SILVER SPONSOR 
 

• All Stars RV 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

SILVER SPONSOR 
 

• Hitch Corner 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 
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Colorado FCRV  
is in need of VOLUNTEERS  

 

The  “HELP (Volunteer) WANTED” sign is still out there   
We desperately need volunteers for the following  positions. 

 

Teen Director & Assistant Teen Director  
Historian 

State Secretary 
Conservation Director 

Communications Director 
 

For further information, contact Shirley at 
 coloradofcrv1@gmail.com 

DON’T FORGET To Stay Informed 
 

Update your home address and email address with  
Colorado FCRV and National FCRV 

 

Let us know at 
 

coloradofcrv1@gmail.com 
 

and  
 

National FCRV at  
fcrvnat@verizon.net 

NATIONAL DUES 
$35.00 - 1 year 

$68.00 - 2 years 

$98.00 - 3 years 

Send a check (include your member number) to  

4804 Transit Road, Bldg 2,  

Depew, NY 14043  

Or Renew on-line 
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Don't Forget to Bring the  
Following to Spring Fling 

 

 Can Goods and Non-Perishable Food Items for the Brush Food Drive 

 Adult Bingo Prizes (Retail value of $10.00 would be appreciated)   

 Bring Fishing Poles for Casting Contest 

 Bring nickels for Polish Poker on Friday evening 

 Pop Tabs from aluminum cans.   

Did you know? 
 

Grapes light on fire in the microwave (not sure I want to try this one 
out!) 
 
Spaghetto, confetto, and graffito are the singular forms of spaghetti, 
confetti, and graffiti 
 
McDonald’s once created bubblegum-flavored broccoli (yuck!) 
 
Chewing gum is banned in Singapore 
 
The average mammal takes 21 seconds to empty its bladder  
 
The 1939 novel Gadsby is the longest book ever published that doesn’t contain the letter 
‘e’ (you KNOW you are going to look this up now!) 
 
Japan is suffering from a ninja shortage (any volunteers?) 
 
The longest place name in the world is 85 letter long.  Unfortunately, this is one of the facts 
you can’t repeat to your friends because it is nearly impossible to pronounce (WHY?!) 
 
Taumatawhakatangihangakoauauotamateaturipukakapikimaungahoronukupokaiwhenuakitanatahu is in New 
Zealand   
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APPLICATION FORM FOR VENDOR BOOTHS/PROJECT SALES 
 

If you are planning on having a vendor booth at Spring Fling, please attach this application 
to your registration form and indicate whether you need electricity or not.  We are very 
limited on space in the building so please register your booth along with your camping  
registration so that we can plan ahead of time.   
  

If you are going to need space for your chapter project sales, including raffles, or 50/50’s 
please let us know that as well by attaching this form to your camping registration.  Tables 
will be available for chapter project sales.  This includes programs sales for Youth, Teens,  
Retirees) 
  

If you do not need electricity, please don’t set up your booth along the outside walls. 
  

Commercial vendors must include the fees for your booth along with your registration to 
Vodean Benham.  Commercial vendors need to furnish their own tables. 
  

Because we will be using the tables and chairs on Friday evening, we ask that you don't 
claim your space for chapter sells until Saturday morning.  
  

Only one person from the chapter needs to register for the chapter project sales. 
  
Name  __________________________________  Chapter_____________________________  

Address ______________________City _______________  State _________   

Phone ______________ 

  

10 x 10 Commercial Vendor booth: 
 
How Many 10 X 10 spaces? _______      
 
With Electricity _____          Without Electricity _____ 
  
 
 
Chapter & Program Project Sales:      
 
Chapter/Program Name ________________________________________ 
 
Food _____________    Raffle ___________     50/50  ____________ 
(Chapters do not pay a booth fee for project sales) 
 
  

Vendor Booth Fees for 
each 10 x 10 space 
  
FCRV member—$25 
  
Non FCRV member—$50 
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Remember Me 
 

Remember me when flowers bloom 

Early in the spring 

Remember me on sunny days 

In the fun that summer brings 
 

Remember me in the fall 

As you walk through the leaves of gold 

And in the wintertime - remember me 

In the stories that are told 
 

But most of all remember 

Each day - right from the start 

I will be forever near 

For I live within your heart 

Bob Peduzzi passed away on Tuesday,     

December 14th.  Bob and Anna have been 

Field Directors for the Rocky Mountain  

Revelers for as long as we can remember.   

They never missed a state function.   Bob 

brought lots of laughter and smiles to all that 

he met. 

Fredia Bell Thompson died December 9, 

2021 in Colorado Springs.   Fredia and 

Chuck have been members of FCRV since 

1991 and belonged to the Ute Bobcats 

Chapter.   Prayers to the Thompson family. 
Lynn Nord passed away September 1, 2021.  

Lynn is survived by her husband Don of nearly 

53 years.  Lynn and Don have been members of 

the Trailblazers for several years.  Lynn very 

much enjoyed outdoor activities and took up the 

hobby of raising Bonsai trees with lessons at the 

Chicago Botanic Gardens from Japanese       

masters.  Lynn developed a love of trees.  Our 

prayers go out to her family. 

Ed Mannerburg passed away December 

26, 2021 in Colorado Springs.  Ed is sur-

vived by his wife Maria. Ed and Maria have 

been members of FCRV since 2000 and 

belonged to the Silver Foxes.  Prayers to the 

Mannerburg family. 
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Chapter news 

Woodland Wookies 
 

The Wookies are ready to wrap it up for the 2021 Season.  Oktoberfest in the Wilderness!   Fall Festival also 

at the M Lazy C Ranch!  Wonderful time! 
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FCRV Hank Nathan Scholarship  

Eligibility: 2022 
Who Can Apply: Any FCRV Member or their dependent* children planning to enroll or currently 
enrolled in an undergraduate program may apply for an FCRV Scholarship. An applicant must 
be a member for at least one year before application. 

* Dependent children of members: Applicants applying under their parent/guardian’s            
membership must be a dependent thereof for the year of the Scholarship award, meaning they 
are eligible as an income tax deduction. 

Applications for 2022 will be sent out starting December 2021 through April 1 2022.  All         
completed applications must be returned to Scholarship America by April 15th of the year of the 
award. 

How to Apply: Requests for an FCRV Scholarship application MUST be made to the FCRV   
National Scholarship Directors. This can be done by email, as only digital copies are being sent. 

E-mail your application request to: 
fcrvscholarship2014@gmail.com with Subject FCRV Scholarship. 

Requests MUST include the FCRV membership number, the postal mailing address and most 
importantly, an email address at which the applicant can be contacted. All applications are sent 
electronically. 

Stipend: Annual Scholarships are awarded carrying a stipend ranging from $500 to $2000.    
Part-time students will receive one-half of the granted amount. Scholarships are for one year. 
Recipients may reapply for a scholarship each year they meet the eligibility requirements. 

Selection of Scholarship Recipients: Applicants are scored and ranked by Scholarship     
America, who then recommends these scores and ranking to the FCRV Scholarship Board, who 
then confirms the ranking and the award. The Board of Directors present the awards at or after 
the annual AGM held at years Campvention.  

Eligibility Requirements: 

1. Parents or guardians must be member of FCRV for one year or longer. 

2. Applicants must be enrolled or accepted into an undergraduate course of study in an         
accredited two-to-four-year college or university. Part-time students must carry a minimum of six 
credits and full-time a minimum of twelve. 

3. Applicants currently enrolled in college are given equal consideration with incoming freshman 
students. 

 
Scholarship Considerations: 

1. High school graduates should be in the upper 40% of their class. 

2. College students should have a cumulative B average (2.7 Grade Point Average on a 4.0 
scale) 

3. General considerations are taken for maturity, leadership, related activities, and goals of the 
candidate as related to the objectives of FCRV. 

4. Special consideration will be given to applicants majoring in fields related to conservation, 
ecology, or outdoor activities, although all other fields are considered. 

This is a competitive Scholarship therefore the lowest ranked applicant may not receive an 
award.rs Campvention. 

mailto:fcrvscholarship2014@gmail.com
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Chapter news 

WINDSOR GARDENS RETIREES 

All dressed up for the Flying W Ranch Country Dinner playhouse, Colorado Springs. 
 
RV Camping in Woodland Park, CO 
 
From left to right:   
 
Duane Nokes, Dave & Karen Davis, Kris Briggs, Stuart & Gerri Emery,  
Karen & Bob Choquette 



 

 

FIRESIDE  EMBERS—12 

Chapter news 

CAMP STARS  

 End of Season Camping Trip 
Each year the Camp Stars take a longer duration trip near the end of the season.  This year we took a two 
week trip to Davenport, Iowa in September.  The primary purpose of this trip was to take a two day cruise on 
a Mississippi river boat from Davenport to Dubuque, and then return the next day.  What a neat trip which 
included great scenery along the river, fantastic (and nearly endless) food, and a night in Dubuque which   
included a museum, old buildings, and a casino.  We had the opportunity to pass through several locks both 
days and that was interesting watching traffic on the river.  On another day we took a hike through the     
Fulton Heritage Canyon.  Nice hike through a restored village from the 1800’s. 
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Chapter news 

 CAMP STARS  

October and November Outings 
 

Our last weekend campout of the year was to Cherry Creek Reservoir in October.  Mother Nature gave us a 
glorious weather weekend and the fall colors were still pretty nice.  I think everyone is tired of being cooped 
up, because we had a turnout of 14 families.  It was hard to make a circle for conversation so we divided up 
into two smaller groups.  To no one’s surprise one circle was all men and the other was all women.  You can 
imagine that there were two entirely different conversations.  We did take a nice hike on Saturday morning, 
and we were able to have a nice big pot luck Saturday night.  Most of this past year we have been reluctant 
to have pot lucks because of COVID, so this was a welcome return toward normal. 

The November meeting was held at the Doubletree Restaurant in Platteville.  Once again, we had a great 
turnout.  We had a nice meal, and then dived in to start planning our 2020 camping schedule. 
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Chapter news 

Hi Country Campers 

Year 2021 was a good year despite the COVID virus. We were able to camp out and have our meetings.  

Our Christmas potluck dinner was very good, as usual. 

We are looking forward to a better 2022 and this year’s Campvention in Pueblo.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          A dinner in Cheyenne   

 

 

On the road caravan style traveling with friends and on the way to 

campout is fun and provides safety. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                        
                                                               

Comfort    Warmth    Eating Out 

Sites you can see On a campout  
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Chapter news 

FCRV Hi-Country Campers (cont.) 
Shopping                                             Site seeing    More Eating out 

Fishing is good                                             Patriotic    Call for vote  

How to contact us via Social Media 

 

Colorado FCRV website:  www.coloradofcrv.org 
 

Group - Colorado Family Campers & RV'ers (FCRV) | Facebook  
 

Page - Colorado Family Campers & RV'ers | Facebook  

@Colorado_fcrv  Colorado_fcrv 
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Chapter news 

ROADRUNNERS 

The Roadrunners cleaned up very nicely for a Holiday gathering on December 12th at Malone’s Clubhouse 

Grill.   We were thankful to have Anita Trudell join us for dinner as our honored Roadrunner and guest, as 

sadly, we lost Larry T. earlier this year.    
 

With the warm weather, we could have enjoyed a festive Holiday camp out and toasty campfire, but our 

group was content being inside with a cozy fire, Connie D’s Holiday trivia game, dinner, and Cathy P’s unique 

gift exchange.    

 
 

Roadrunner’s 2022 season is on the horizon! 
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Chapter news 

RAMBL’n Recs 

Rambl'n Recs September rally was at Terry Bison Ranch, Cheyenne, 
WY.  Wagon masters were Kathleen Claus and Ray Heisel and a BIG 
thank you to them for a fantastic week.  Everyone had a great time and 
also got to experience close encounters with the Bison, especially     
Karen Fleming.  It was a great week but, sadly, 
Charlie and Shirley Standford announced this 
would be their last campout.  The campouts just 
won’t be the same without them.   Rambl’n Recs 
recognize and appreciate all the great             
contributions and work the Stanfords have done 
since joining in 2006.  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by Barbara Newsome 

Our October Luncheon was hosted by 
Mary Ann Ferrie and Red Zyskowski 
at the Hook and Reel Cajun Seafood 
Restaurant.  Again, another couple, 
Ren and Larry McKenzie announced 
their retirement from the campouts.  
Members since 2007, they have also 
contributed a great deal to the  
Rambl’n Recs.    
 
Thank you Ren and Larry for  
everything!  

The November Luncheon was hosted by 
Shirley and Charlie Stanford at Famous 
Daves BBQ.  The food was delicious and 
new Officers were installed.  We            
welcome and thank Steve and Rose Selko 
for stepping forward to serve as our new 
President and a HUGE thank you to out-
going President, Jim and Kathy Morris for 
an awesome job during a very challenging 
time of 2020 and 2021. 

Our hats off to you Charlie and Shirley.  
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Chapter news 

 tRAILBLAZERS 

The Trailblazers spent time at the Gunnison KOA in September. The weather was beautiful! On the drive over 

to Gunnison, we were able to experience the leaves starting to change color. 

A  BIG thank you to our hosts, Ken and Jeri Harper and Mary Bernard, for planning a great campout. 

For the first night of our campout, Ken, Jeri, and Mary ordered pizza for all of us! No one had to cook or bring 

anything. It was quite a treat. Our hosts wanted to support local businesses while we were there.  

Snacks were also provided by the hosts. As with every campout, no one went hungry! 

We enjoyed a campfire in the evening, discussing what our winter plans might be. 

A bocce ball tournament took place the next morning, while in the afternoon we held our monthly meeting, 

followed by brownies and ice cream sundaes. Did I say we eat a lot?!! 

We got together and played Mexican Train and Horse    

Racing before dinner-not that many of us were hungry! 

That evening we were able to warm ourselves by a      

campfire, while we played a game, "What's Yours Like?" It 

was a lot of fun and everyone had a good time.  

 

 

 

 

 

A  continental breakfast greeted us the next morning. The 

hosts provided donuts, fruit, and other tasty breakfast  choices.  

We had the day to explore the area. Members went fishing at 

Taylor Reservoir, others went to town and supported the local 

merchants, while others used the day to relax and visit with each other. 

That evening, we joined together around the campfire and  Jeri entertained us 

with some unusual trivia.  

We all enjoyed the many animals that they have here at the KOA. Everyone 

loved the huge pig, Wilbur (a female!), that could be seen wandering all over the 

campground. 

Before we knew it, it was time to say farewell and head home. A great time was 

had by all! 

    Submitted by Cathy Vegvary 
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Chapter news 

TRAILBLAZERS 

It was here before we knew it! Our group spent several days in October at 

Pleasant Valley RV Park in Howard, CO, for our last campout of the season. 

We enjoyed the nearby river and the beautiful scenery surrounding the park. 

Our wonderful hosts, Denise Fielder, Beverly Hassler, Patty Kingery , and 

Joyce Lueder planned a very fun and relaxing campout.  

We gathered for heavy hor d'oeuvres our first evening and visited with each 

other as we enjoyed the beautiful evening. For our afternoon potluck the 

next day, our hosts provided hearty soups while everyone else brought sides 

and desserts. After our monthly meeting, we played several rousing games of 

Polish Poker. You really have to be careful 

who you sit next to!  

Several of us took a morning and walked 

to the Howard Cemetery which is 1.5 miles from the campground. The 

cemetery dates back to about 1874 and it is still in use today.  

Evenings were spent warming ourselves by a propane fire pit, provided by 

Jerry Ludke.  Members went into Salida to shop or enjoy a meal, while 

others relaxed or played games (Horse Racing a favorite)!  Within walking 

distance is the Riverside Cafe which serves a great breakfast that many of 

us enjoyed. 

 

 Our winter meetings 

resumed in November 

with our traditional 

luncheons. We suspended last year's winter meetings due 

to Covid.  Our luncheons now take place at IHOP. Golden 

Corral has permanently closed here in Colorado Springs. 

Everyone at IHOP has been wonderful and we appreciate 

having a place to meet every month.   

 

 

Submitted by Cathy Vegvary    



 

 

FIRESIDE  EMBERS—20 

Chapter news 

CAMPfire COYOTEES 

October camping can be risky, but our band of wily Coyotes decided to 
give St. Vrain State Park another chance after our April misadventure.  
What could possibly go wrong?   
 
While the weather was cool, we had a great turnout with nine rigs     
including new and prospective members!  We were able keep warm in 

the camper services shelter for our Oktoberfest potluck featuring 

German food, with meeting after dinner to share ideas on our RV experiences 
and winterizing our rigs. 
 
The weather turned great 
for our mid-week outing 
at Anderson Farms Fall 
Festival.  The Corn Maze 
and other activities were 
fun, and everyone was 
able to make it out of the 
Corn Maze intact and on-
time to enjoy dinner at 
Pepper  Fireside Grill in         
Firestone. Several      
members wanted to go 
back after dark for  
Terror in the Corn! 

 
 
 
 
 

Submitted by Lyle & 
Marilyn Luttrell 
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Your One-Stop Shop For Vehicle 
& RV Add-Ons 

Hitch Corner Littleton 
10677 W. Centennial Rd. #103   

Littleton, CO 80127 
Metro Denver Area - 303-904-1558 

Toll Free  - 1-877-66HITCH (664-4824) 
Hours:  M-F 8:00  - 5:00 (MST) 

Saturday   - 8:00  - 12:00  (Noon) (MST) 

$10 OFF 
Your Purchase 
With Mention 

of This Ad 

Brake Controls - Bike & Ski Racks - Wiring 
Tow  Bars  -  5th  Wheel and Trailer Hitches  
Goosenecks and   Gooseneck   Adaptors    

Curt - Draw Tite -  B&W - Demco - Hijacker 
Blue Ox  -  Roadmaster  - Thule  -  PullRite     
WeatherTech -Tow Ready - ROLA - Retrax 
DeeZee - Equal-I-zer - Fastway - Winegard 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

50 Years Continued Experience-Huge          
Inventory-Low City Sales Tax-Installations by  

Appointment, most under 1 Hour 

NEW LOCATION 
Hitch Corner East Denver 
1900 S. Quince St., Unit E 

Denver, CO 80231 
720-277-7782 

Hours:  M-F 9:00 - 5:00 (MST) 

 

Visit our website to see complete list of products 

www.hitchcorner.com 

9551 Willow Court, Henderson, CO 
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Where should you go for the best Denver area motorhome rentals?                                            
El Monte RV Rentals  Call: (303) 426-7998 Toll Free: (888) 337-2214  

720.348.0404 - Main 
877.348.8284 - Toll Free 

720.348.0712 - Fax 

5989 Main Street 
Louviers, Colorado 80131 

Web  -  allstarsrv.com 

Winter Business Hours: 
Monday - Friday 8 am - 5 pm 

Saturday—Closed 

Why All Stars RV? 
All Stars RV understands your need to trust the people who maintain your motorhome, fifth-wheel, or camping trailer.  Our commitment to providing own-
ers with the best possible service, repair and body work is unparalleled. 
 

The dedicated team at All Stars RV strives to treat each customer with courtesy and integrity from the initial point of contact until you drive away.  Our 
trained technicians have years of experience serving your RV needs.  All our work is performed in a prompt, professional manner and is guaranteed. 

Service 
If you are the owner of a motor home or other recreational vehicle, you know that upkeep is as regular as it is with your family 
automobile. It can be an agonizing task to find a good repair shop for your car, and finding someone dependable to work on your 
RV can be just  as frustrating. At All Stars RV, our aim is to be the shop you can rely on, will continue to return to and will  
recommend to your family and friends. We strive to provide dependable, honest service from the initial point of analyzing    prob-
lems and providing estimates to performing your service and repairs at reasonable rates. 

We Offer: 

• Service that is guaranteed 

• Paint and body work 

• Most extended warranties 
honored 

• Insurance claim estimates & 
repair 

• Lube, oil and filter services 

• Interior/exterior repairs 

• Winterization 

• Storage 

We Install: 

• Generators 

• Satellites 

• Solar panels 

• Hitches 

• Tow bars 

• Brake controllers 

• Appliances 

• Awnings 

• Air conditioners 

 

Always a "Can-Do" Attitude! 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 
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Kids Korner 
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50TH ANNIVERSARY 

FCRV INTERNATIONAL RETIREE RALLY 
MINEOLA CIVIC CENTER 

1150 NORTH NEWSOM STREET 
MINEOLA, TEXAS 75773 

RALLY STARTS:  MARCH 29 TO APRIL 3, 2022 
EARLY DAYS:  MARCH 25 TO MARCH 28 

 
PLEASE FILL IN ALL OF THE FOLLOWING: 
 
LAST NAME ____________________________ FIRST ______________________SPOUSE/OTHER__________________ 

ADDRESS __________________________________CITY _____________________ST _____________  ZIP __________ 

ADDRESS OF OTHER _________________________________________________________________________________ 

MAILING ADDRESS IF DIFFERENT FROM ABOVE: _______________________________________________________ 

HOME PHONE # ______________________________________ CELL PHONE # __________________________________ 

EMAIL ADDRESS _________________________________________CONFIRMATION SEND:  PDF ______ WORD_____ 

MAIL ________ 

REGISTERING FOR: 

CAMPING _______ CAMP PASS MOTEL STAY _______ ON GROUNDS OF ________ NUMBER OF PEOPLE _______ 

IS THIS YOUR FIRST RETIREE RALLY   YES ________  NO ________  ARE YOU A VETERAN  YES  ____  NO ____ 

SPECIAL NEEDS _______ (Must have on file one of the following with the registra) up to date doctor’s certificate, state license 
registration including handicapped plate or handicapped placard, this area is reserved for wheelchairs, walkers, or those with  
limited Mobility problems. 
 
RATES:  Registration forms must be received before march 11, 2022, all attending must register either before or at the gate, early 

day fee of $35 per day will be collected in Mineola included in price:  full hook-up, (50/50 amp) wi-fi, ice cream social, 2 dinners, 
entertainment, and lots of fun. 

      BEFORE DEADLINE  AFTER DEADLINE MARCH 11 

2 PEOPLE IN UNIT   $290    $300 

1 PERSON IN UNIT   $260    $270 

***CAMP PASS-ON GROUNDS STAYING IN SOMEONES RV (MUST PAY $5 PER DAY, PER PERSON FOR  

EARLY DAYS) 

2 PEOPLE    $200 

1 PERSON    $100 

CAMP PASS MOTEL STAY 

2 PEOPLE    $200 

1 PERSON    $100 

REFUNDS:  All but $25 will be refunded if received two weeks prior to the rally.  After the deadline only the camping fee will be 
refunded. 
 

Make checks or money payable to: 2022 FCRV Retiree Rally, no credit cards accepted:   

Mail to:  Bill and Penny Ramlow, 8371 Night Owl Dr, Riverview, FL33569, you can contact them at 305-822-6589 or  

813-545-6083.  Please leave a message.  Email at pramlow@aol.com 

I would like to volunteer for:  __________________________________________________ 

 

 

FOR REGISTRA ONLY: 
REG #:  _____________ 
Ck#: ________________ 
CASH: ______________ 
AMT: _______________ 
SENT CON: __________ 



 

 

FIRESIDE  EMBERS—26 



 

 

FIRESIDE  EMBERS—27 

2022 Colorado’s 35th Spring Fling 
May 12 - 15, 2022 

Morgan County Fairgrounds  -  Brush, CO 
 

  Camping Fees:  Families $65 or Singles $55              At the gate:  Families $70 or Singles $60 
 

Camping fees are for 3 nights and includes a $25.00 Registration fee 
 

DAY ONLY:  $5.00 per family.  When you arrive, please register at the information table in the main  
building and pay your daily fee. 

 
 

      
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Parking will begin promptly on Thursday at 10:00 a.m. 

Camping Fees Enclosed:  $ ______________                    Mail to:   

  Make checks payable to:  Colorado Chapters of FCRV      Vodean Benham, 5452 S. Camargo Road,      
                    Littleton, CO   80123 
 

(CAMPING FEES ARE REFUNDABLE ONLY IN CASE OF MEDICAL/FAMILY EMERGENCY 
REGISTRATION FEE IS NOT REFUNDABLE)                                                                                                                                                                                                          

For Specific Directions to Morgan County Fairgrounds go to the Colorado FCRV Website (Colorado FCRV.com)   
Go northeast on I-76 out of Denver, take exit 90A and turn right on Colorado.  Go south on Colorado to the dead end (two 
granaries are at the end of the street) and turn right, go one block to the next stop sign, turn left on Clayton St., go left over 

the railroad tracks, turn right on Ellsworth, go a couple of blocks and turn left into the Fairgrounds. 

Enjoy Chapter Potlucks or visit your favorite restaurant in town. 

This is DRY Camping—Water is available, dump station available at the park next to the fairgrounds.  

  Youth Pre-Teens Teens 

    0-5 6-8        9-12   13-15 16-19 

Female             

Male             

# of Adults 

 

If this is your First 
Spring Fling, check here  

[   ]  

Two families attending Spring Fling and camping in one unit and/or campsite.   

The 1st family  MUST submit a registration form & pay the camping fee which includes the $25.00   

 registration fee.   

The 2nd family MUST submit a registration form & pay the registration fee of $25.00.  
 

Deadline to pre-register is May 2, 2022   
 

In order to camp with your chapter you must pre-register and your registration must be  
RECEIVED BY MAY 2, 2022, otherwise you will be put into the overflow section.   

 

Last Name:________________________First Name: _____________________  Spouse: ________________ 
 

Address: _____________________________ City: ____________________     State: _____  Zip: _________ 

 

Cell Phone: ( ____ ) _____________  Email: ______________________________________ Chapter: __________________________ 
 

Handicap only [    ]   Electric only  [    ] Reason for requiring handicap and/or electricity ______________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Anyone plugging into the electrical outlets MUST have an electric cord with a size 12 or preferably size 10 wire. 
There are limited electric hookups for those with a medical need for electricity.   

Handicap spaces will provide a closer location to activities. 



COLORADO CHAPTERS OF FCRV  
A NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION 

2278 Dogwood Circle 
Erie, CO 80516 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

Jan 15, 2022 - 11:00 (Doors open at 10:30) 

Colorado Retiree Luncheon 
Cinzetti’s 

 281 W. 104th Ave, Northglenn, CO  
 
 

Feb 5, 2022 - 9:00 am 
General Membership & Planning Meeting 

& Campvention Update 
American Legion,  

11081 Irma Drive, Northglenn, CO 


